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Dear Parents, 
 
It has been great to be back at school this half-term and we hope that your children have enjoyed 
their learning and spending time with their friends. Thank you to everyone who completed the 
homework survey last week: we are currently considering everyone’s opinion as we review our 
homework provision and will share our revised policy in due course. 
 
We are now in the process of conducting our annual 360° Review with all members of our school 
community and, as you know, we ask you to complete a survey every year. The information 
gathered has a direct impact on the direction in which we try to develop the school over the next 
year and it is very important to us that our parents’ voices are represented.  
 
To this end, you will find a link to Survey Monkey and a QR code below and I would be very 
grateful if you could follow one of these and complete the survey which should only take a few 
minutes. These are standard questions: events this year have been unprecedented and some of 
the questions may not currently apply because of current guidance / restrictions (eg the question 
about clubs and activities) but we need to ask these nonetheless. Please just put the answer which 
you think best fits the school in “normal” times if you feel that this is the case. There is also a 
space for comments at the end if there is anything about the school that you would like to add. 
  
I firmly believe that working together in a spirit of openness is the most effective way of ensuring 
we are able to meet our common goals and provide your children with the best educational 
provision possible, and this review is an important part of that process.  
 
Thank you for your continued support and for taking the time to complete the survey.  
 
Best wishes for a sunny half-term holiday, 
 
 
Martin Higgs  
Headteacher  
 
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/X8ZNTBK 

 
 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/X8ZNTBK


Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Martin Higgs (Designated Safeguarding 

Lead) at head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk or, if it is 

out of school hours, please contact the Multi 

Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 116;  

E-mail: multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

Coronavirus symptoms 

The main symptoms are: 

A high temperature (hot to the touch on 
chest or back)  

OR 

A new, continuous cough (coughing a lot 
for more than an hour or 3 or more 
coughing episodes in 24 hours) 

OR 

A loss or change to your sense of smell or 
taste (you’ve noticed you cannot smell or 
taste anything or things smell or taste 
different to normal) 

If you or your child have any ONE or more 
of these you must get a COVID-19 test as 
soon as possible and stay at home and do 
not have visitors— only leave home to get 
the test. Anyone you live with, and anyone 
in your support bubble, must also stay at 
home until you get your result. Please ring 
or email the school office as soon as 
possible to let us know. 

You can book at test online at: 

https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test 
or phone the NHS test line 119. 

PE kit 

We are finding that a lot of children do not 

have their PE kit in school on days other than 

their PPA days. Please can you ensure that 

your child comes to school on their PPA day 

only wearing their PE kit but has it in school 

every day for the rest of the week. 

Coats 

While it is still cold please can you make sure 

your child has a coat in school every day. 

Tuck 

A reminder that as we are a healthy school, 

crisps and chocolate bars should not be sent in 

for tuck at breaktime. Please provide your child 

with fruit, vegetables, breadsticks, rice cakes, 

crackers, etc. 

Goodbye 

Today we said goodbye to Mrs Ladd who has 

been working with Key Stage Two this year. We 

wish her all the very best for the future. 

Class photos 

Tempest will be in school on Tuesday 8th June to 

take class photos. Please ensure 

your child wears their smartest 

school uniform. 

LOST 

Kai in Trencrom has lost his waterproof coat. It’s 

a grey Peter Storm one with his name in it. 

Please check and hand in if found. 

mailto:head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk
mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk


0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

 
 
 
 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

0300 123 3393 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 

Help for children worried about COVID 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-

children-safe/childrens-mental-health/

depression-anxiety-mental-health 



 



FOAS tea towel fundraiser 
 
A letter came home this week via email from FOAS about their tea towel fundraiser.  Please 
support them if you can. 
 
Tea towels are £3.50 each or three for £10 and there is one for Reception and KS1 and one for 
KS2.  Please put all orders in an envelope with your child’s name and the correct cash inside. 
You don’t need an order form—you can just write on the envelope 
or put a note inside.  All orders can be either handed to your child’s 
class teacher, put into the post box to the right of the main school 
door or given to the office staff (please knock on the window and 
they will come out to you). 
 
The deadline for all orders is Friday 18th June.  

Daisy’s Diary 
 

The wildlife garden has had a bit of a love, with lots and lots 
of help from children in their lunchbreaks, on Tuesday 
afternoons and whenever there's a spare moment. The 
sunflowers are slightly nibbled but surviving, we've got a 
couple of new seating areas, the trees are growing away for 
our mixed native hedge, and the insect house ended up so 
brilliant its actually an insect city! Next year the hedge will be 
thick enough to protect the top of the wildlife meadow 
against most of the wind and we can get the pond in. The 
reason we have waited for the pond is that partly I need to 
find one (I think I'm going for a fibreglass ready made one 
that will be super sturdy) and partly if we got the hedge 

grown then it should be the 
perfect place for a dragonfly 
pond (the book I read said 
they need somewhere not too windy - do you think they just 
get blown away?!?). 
 
Help please! 
 
Everything is growing away now we've had rain and it's 
warming up. In the holidays next week - sometime in the last 
three days (Fri, Sat, Sun) - I'll be in having a good plant, weed 
and tidy. If there’s any chance of a helping hand I'd love that. I'll 
bring food and drinks. There will be plenty of room to social 
distance and it'll all be outdoors. If you want to come please 
just send me an email - dwright@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk 



Free School Meals  

At this time, many families may find themselves eligible for Free School Meals and Pupil Premium who 
previously did not meet the criteria. Please read this page carefully to find out if you are now eligible.  

Cornwall Council are continuing to process new applications for Free School Meals. Please ensure that 
you read the eligibility criteria before applying and complete the online application form if you are 
eligible.  

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/application-for
-free- school-meals-and-pupil-premium/  

Postal applications are currently not being accepted but, if you are unable to apply online, you can call 
the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and a member of the team will call you back to complete 
the application over the phone. Please make sure that your phone will accept calls from a private / 
withheld number.  

NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed.  

However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an underlying entitlement to 
benefits-related Free School Meals. Please ensure that you check this and apply if appropriate, even if 
your child is in one of these year groups, because of the additional benefits (eg food vouchers during 
holiday times where these are given by the Government).  

Your child may be eligible for benefits-related free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child 
themselves in their own right), receives of any of the following benefits:  

 Income Support (IS)  

 Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance  

 Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance  

 Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190  

 Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit  

 Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC)  

 Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support  

 Universal Credit - Your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not 
including any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent 
assessment periods  

If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of what 
other benefits/credits are being claimed:  

 Working Tax Credit  

 Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance  

However, you will be temporarily eligible to claim free school meals if you receive a Working Tax Credit 
run-on, which is the payment you may receive for a further four weeks after you stop qualifying for 
Working Tax Credit.  

If you think that your child is eligible for Free School Meals, we strongly recommend that you contact 
Cornwall Council as detailed above.  

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/application-for-free-%20school-meals-and-pupil-premium/
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/application-for-free-%20school-meals-and-pupil-premium/


STARS OF THE WEEK   

Choughs  Ruby  for making super progress in her reading over the last couple of weeks 

Robins  Rory  for making a big effort to make all the right choices all week 

Puffins  Jayden for his effort and motivation to learn & improve his writing  

Owls   Gabija for always trying her best in Maths 

Kingfishers  Harris for always doing his best in all of his learning 

Trencrom  Sophia for working hard on her non-chronological report in English & always using her manners 

Lanyon  Sienna for writing a super report about a monster. You’ve worked really hard 

   Tyler  for super listening skills during swimming. You’re a star  

Kerris   Fred  for being so brave & joining in with our fair trade taste test 

   Logan  for having such a positive attitude this week - amazing 

Bodrifty  Hazel  for doing so well in her Maths & English assessments  

Bosigran  Nat  for fabulous focus in his Maths tests - we are very proud 

Kenidjack  Jasmine for a great attitude to her work and an excellent landmarks map 

Dinnertime  Saphron for her lovely manners and kind nature 

    

 

   

 

Mrs D  

Well, I feel we’ve reached quite a significant milestone this school year. The summer term 

is now half-way through and it’s tinged with mixed feelings for me. On the one hand I’m 

delighted, especially as there’s a promise of some well-timed sunshine over the break. Yet 

I feel sad too. I adore my class, they’re all fabulous, funny, fascinating and inspire me on a 

daily basis. But my time with them has been cut short. It’s great that it appears that we 

may now be coming out of this time of our lives, tinged as it is with memories of 

lockdowns, testing, self-isolation and a whole range of words none of us would have ever 

used before, but I do feel cheated somewhat. But then I look at the bigger picture and I 

know that in the scheme of things, where lives and loved ones have been taken from us, 

my concern over less time with my class is insignificant. So I must be logical and sensible. 

And not cross, tearful, grumpy, tired and all those negative emotions I feel. Yet feel them I 

do. And it’s okay. I’ve decided I’m not going to give myself a hard time, I’m just going to go 

with it. And I still have several weeks of lovely times ahead of me. And my health. Family. 

Friends. Colleagues. And if you do too, great. And if you don’t, here I am. If you need me it 

won’t be long and then I shall be back. Take care until then, enjoy the days, the sunshine, 

the fresh air, the freedom and this beautiful place where we live. Watch out for each other 

too. Take care, Mrs D xxx  




